HOLCOMBE ROGUS PARISH COUNCIL
Clerk – Mrs Leslie Findlay

c/o Ayshford House, Westleigh, Tiverton Devon EX16 7HL

Tel: 01884 820424      Email: clerk@holcomberogus-pc.gov.uk 
For the attention of Ms Charlotte Pope
Devon County Council

Planning, Transportation and Environment

County Hall

Topsham Road

Exeter

EX2 4 QD

26th February 2018

Dear Ms Pope, 
Westleigh, Rocknell and Whipcott Quarries

Section 73 Application DCC/4007/2017

ROMP Application DCC/3405/2012
Our Council has considered further the application by Aggregate Industries (AI) to vary the working scheme at Rocknell Quarry and the further information that has been provided. Our Council considers that the application should be refused for the following reasons;

1. Our Council has been given to understand that if planning permission is granted pursuant to the Section 73 application this will jeopardise the above ROMP application with the result that there will not be an opportunity to review the planning conditions in the 1997 planning permission for another 15 years. This will, in our opinion, completely frustrate the existing process of review and this is a material consideration.

2. The application should be refused on the grounds of prematurity. There are a whole range of issues that should properly be addressed before changing the working scheme including;

a. the cumulative impact of dust, air quality and noise, 

b. the health and well-being of local communities owing to the intolerable impact of quarry lorry movements during the day and night including in particular those living along the current lorry routes,

c. The fact that AI have no effective control over a substantial number of lorries visiting the quarries,

d. Issues relating to water management which have been outstanding for a long time.

3. There is sufficient capacity within the existing working areas for the quarry to continue current output levels for the foreseeable future.

4. The issue of phasing needs to be revisited including the phases laid down by the 1997 planning permission and how these would be affected by any change in working areas. Completed phases need to be clearly established.

5. In any event, the proposals at Rocknell Quarry will have an unacceptable impact on local residents as explained in more detail in Burlescombe Parish Council’s letter to your Council dated 22nd Feb 18 which our Council endorses.

6. Our Council appreciates that your Council are arranging a consultation in relation to the quarry traffic in May of this year. It is considered however that this consultation should take place and its results taken into account generally as part of the ROMP application before any alteration to the working arrangements for Rocknell Quarry.
Yours sincerely

Leslie Findlay
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